STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF CROATIA AT THE 36TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 

(10 November 2020, Geneva)

1. Madam President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Croatia to the third cycle of the UPR process. We thank the delegation for a comprehensive national report and further updates provided today.
2. We note with appreciation legislative and policy measures aimed at the protection of human rights, including implementation of previously accepted recommendations. These include the Protocol on Procedures to be followed in Cases of Domestic Violence, the Strategy for Combating Poverty and Social Exclusion 2014-2020 and the Act on Missing Persons in the Homeland War.
3. We welcome the adoption a National Anti-discrimination Plan for the period 2017-2022  which includes implementation measures, indicators and time frames as well as financing. We  note seminars were organised for competent authorities including judges, attorneys-at-law, state attorneys, police and CSOs  who are expected to play a pivotal role in the implementation of key aspects of the Plan  such as those related to hate crime and hate speech.
5. To encourage Croatia in its efforts to protect human rights, , we make the following two recommendations:
i. Take measures to strengthen efforts to address overcrowding in detention centres and prisons, including through commuting sentences.
ii. Formulate and implement effective policies geared towards reducing the gender pay gap with a view to ensuring equal pay for all.

We wish Croatia a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Madam President!
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